BOARD OF WORKS MEETING
NOVEMBER 1, 2010
TIME: 5:00 P.M.

PRESENT: Mayor Gary Herbert, Linda Oldham, Rodney King, Steve
Simmonds and Darrell Poling.

Pledge of Allegiance was recited.
All board members were present.

Minutes were approved, motion by Darrell Poling and seconded by Linda
Oldham. All ayes. So passed.

Assistant Chief Stacey Chasteen came before the board concerning the
purchase of new police cars for 2011. She is still gathering information and
would like to table the purchase at this time. Motion by Darrell Poling and
seconded by Steve Simmonds to table police car purchase. All ayes. So
passed.

Bryan Robbins reported that the Christmas Walk Parade will be held on
December 3, 2010. He would like to mimic the 4" of July parade route as it
seems to work well with businesses and draws a good crowd. This route
would begin on North Franklin and end in the Mainsource parking lot.
Setup would begin around 5:00 p.m. with the parade beginning at 6:00 p.m.
The streets would need to be closed at the beginning of setup and would be
opened back up when the parade ends with an expected time of the streets
being closed around an hour to an hour and twenty minutes. Mayor Herbert
and Fire Chief Scott Chasteen remind Bryan to contact Porters, other local
business owners and residents of the time frame. Mayor Herbert expressed
his concern of the parade taking place in front of Porters Funeral Home if
they are having a visitation at that time. Rodney King suggested that if there
is a visitation that Bryan have an alternate plan. Motion by Darrell Poling
and seconded by Steve Simmonds to approve the original parade route
as well as a secondary route if needed for the Christmas Wallk. All ayes.
So passed.

Gary Murray gave an update on the Lincoln Street Project. He informed the
board that the parcel had been obtained to move on with the Floral Court
portion of the project.



